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Issue 21, 24th February 2017 

A Message from our Principal 

I very much hope you had an enjoyable half term.  I am 
extremely pleased that all students have come back from 
the week’s holiday, well rested and fully engaged in their 
studies. 

I was really pleased by the number of Year 11 and Year 13 
students who attended intervention in the half term.  We 
will also be holding intervention every Saturday from 4th 
March to 1st April inclusive.  We are hoping that this will 
continue to be well attended by Year 11 and Year 13 
students as they focus on examination technique.  

There are only 10 school weeks until we enter the 
examination season.  I have included some examination 
revision tips later in this edition, and next week we are 
holding Year 11 Revision Evening, which we hope as many 
parents/guardians and students in Year 11 will attend.  We 
will also have Mr Tim Foot, a specialist in revision 
techniques, coming into school on 1st March to work with 
all Year 11 students.  Mr Foot will also be in School on 
Thursday 16th March, to work with Year 12 students on 
revision strategies. 

If your son/daughter has not already started revising, then 
they really need to.  Year 11 and Year 13 students will be 
given a revision timetable, which includes every subject, to 
help them organise and focus their revision next week. 

You may be aware that next week is World Book Day.  
Therefore, to show our commitment and support to 
reading and literacy, we will be holding our second Drop 
Everything And Read Day on Thursday 2nd March. 

Please can I remind you it is essential that your son/
daughter attends school 100% of the time, as this rapidly 
improves their chance of achieving their full potential.  
Although 90% or better may sound good, this means that 
students are missing at least one morning or afternoon on 
average a week, of school, thereby decreasing their ability 
to achieve their full potential. 

I would like to thank Mrs Devereux for organising an 
excellent Careers Breakfast event on 22nd February, for 
Year 11 and Year 13 students.  I would also like to extend 
warm thanks to all the organisations who gave up their 
time on Wednesday to undertake workshops with our 
students about the opportunities on offer and the 
characteristics and qualities they look for, as well as 
qualifications when employing a member of staff. 

I would also like to congratulate our dance group, 
Tytonidae, led by Miss Mosedale, who attended a Dance 
East competition on Sunday 12th February.  Although the 
girls did not win, they came a very commendable second 
place, which is an excellent achievement, given the fact 
that they were competing with professional dance 
companies and I am extremely proud of all of them, for the 
hard work and commitment they have shown. 

 Miss K Hayward 
Principal 

~KEY DATES~ 

Thursday 2nd March 

Year 11 Revision Evening, 6.30pm-7.30pm 

bƻ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘǎ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ 

Friday 3rd March 

Rotary Technology Tournament, Luton 

Saturday 4th March 

Maths Saturday School, 9am—12noon 

!ƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ 

Tuesday 7th March 

Year 10 Vaccinations 

Thursday 9th March 

Year 10 Wellbeing Morning 

Year 11 Revision Evening—Thursday 2nd March 

We would like to invite Year 11 parents/guardians and 

students to join us on Thursday 2nd March, 6.30pm 

– 7.30pm, where we will be offering a session giving 

practical strategies for revision.   

The evening will start at 6.30pm and will be based in 

the Lecture Hall.  The programme will be a mixture of 

formal presentations and an opportunity to speak 

informally about revision and examination 

preparation. 

Easter Intervention 
Please note that there will be NO intervention 
sessions over the Easter holidays, due to 
ongoing plumbing and heating works. 
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Year 10 Wellbeing Morning—Thursday 9th March 

Year 10 students will be taking part in a ‘Wellbeing 

Morning’ on Thursday 9th March 2017.  

 

The purpose of the morning is to allow all Year 10 

students the opportunity to become more informed on 

the following areas: 

Contraception 

Sexually transmitted infections and diseases 

Consent and the law 

Online Safety  

Healthy Relationships 

Mutual Respect 

 

The sessions will be delivered separately to male and 

female students to ensure that any questions can be 

asked openly. This day has been arranged to inform 

students of legislation and ensure that they are 

equipped to deal with relationships in the future. 

 

All students will automatically be taking part in this 

morning.  If, however, you feel that your son/daughter 

should be excluded from these workshops it is 

imperative that you write to the school either by email, 

using parentcontact@sandyupper.net, or letter, to 

remove them from the day by Tuesday 28th February. 

Miss Lally 

tŀǊŜƴǘκDǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ CƻŎǳǎ 

World Book Day—2nd March 2017 

To coincide with World Book Day on Thursday 2nd 

March, we will be holding our second Drop Everything 

And Read Day.   

All staff and students will join in reading for the first ten 

minutes of every lesson, after which the bell will be rang 

to signify the class to start normal lessons.  This was 

hugely successful when we had the initial DEAR day 

before half term, and we are very keen for next week’s 

event to be as enjoyable.  Please support us by ensuring 

that your son/daughter has a reading book with them on 

2nd March. 

Mrs O’Brien 

Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers  

We are pleased to announce that we are collecting the 

Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year. 

The collection box will be in main reception, and we 

would like to thank you in advance for your support. 

Saturday Schools, 9am—12noon 

As the summer examination season approaches, we will 

be offering Saturday School to invited Year 11 students 

in selected subjects,  from 9am—12noon.  Please do 

support your son/daughter if they are invited to one or 

more of these sessions, as they really do prove to be 

invaluable.  Even those students who have been 

reluctant to attend have commented how really useful 

they found the sessions to be.   

Saturday Schools will be held every weekend from 4th 

March to 1st April, MATHS being the first subject, on  4th 

March, and parents/guardians have already been 

notified by email or text.  Please check your email and 

text inboxes, as well as future editions of Spotlight, as 

invitations are sent electronically. 

Thank you, in advance, for your support. 

Miss Hayward 
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LƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ wŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ 

iGCSE Computer Science 

The ICT Department is offering an opportunity for 

students to attend intervention sessions every 

Monday from 16th January 2017 until June.   

Each session will take place from 3.00pm-4.00pm, 

after which safe transport home will need to be 

arranged.    The aim is to support students in the lead 

up to the examinations in June, and focus on areas 

that students need additional support with.  

Mrs Moncrieff 

Textiles  

Textiles intervention will run every Tuesday and 

Thursday with Miss Thompson, from 3.00pm-5.00pm 

until the end of the spring term.  

Students can use the time for either practical work or 

computer based coursework.  

Miss Thompson 

Maths  

Maths intervention will run every Wednesday after 

school from 3.00pm—4.00pm until further notice. 

All students, from all year groups, are very welcome to 

attend.  

Mr Catherall/Ms McLure 

Year 10 Child Development 

There will be intervention sessions after school on 

Tuesday and Wednesday every week, from 3.00pm—

4.00pm for Child Development students.   

This will provide an opportunity to complete 

coursework, and will take place until Easter.  

Mrs Waddington 

History Year 13 students 

Coursework sessions Wednesday 3.00-5.00pm in Room 
301 with Ms Bacon. 

Submission deadline Wednesday 8th February 2017. 

Ms Bacon 

Hospitality & Catering 

Year 11 Hospitality & Catering students are reminded 

to go to DT2 on Thursdays from 2:50pm-3:50pm for 

coursework intervention. 

Mrs Beavor 

BTEC Business Studies 

Lunchtime catch-up sessions will take place Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday lunchtimes in C4. 

Afterschool sessions will also be held on Tuesday and 
Wednesdays, from 3.00pm—4.00pm.  All students 
welcome at all sessions. 

Mrs Mirza 

English—Year 10 and Year 11 

English Language and Literature Intervention will take 

place every Tuesday after school in Rooms 201 and 

202 – please encourage your child to attend. 

Miss Walsh  
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Maths Challenge 

Last week’s puzzle: 

Consider the two sequences: 1998, 2005, 2012, 

…     and  1996, 2005, 2014, ….  

After 2005 which is the next number that appears 

in both sequences? 

!ƴǎǿŜǊΥ  
Since the first sequence goes up in 7s and the 

second goes up in 9s, the next time they will be the 
same is 63 more for both. So 2005 + 63 = 2068 

 

This Week’s Challenge 

Only one of the following statements is true, 
which one? 

B is true 

E is false 

Statements A to E are true 

Statements A to E are false 

A is false 

Answers to me by Friday with a clear, logical 
explanation. 

Entries should be handwritten and given to me by 

Monday of each week. The best student/form will 

receive a prize. Solutions should include fully worked 

answers and success is based on the clarity, logic and 

detail of workings.  Go on, have a go!! (You might 

surprise yourself how much you enjoy the challenge ...) 

 

 

Mr Burnett 

aŀǘƘǎ CƻŎǳǎ 

GCSE Mathematics Revision Guides 
 

A number of our students have 

enquired as to which revision guides 

and workbooks that they could use to 

help prepare them for their GCSE 

Mathematics examination in the 

summer.  One of the problems we have found with 

most revision guides and workbooks is that they do 

not provide enough example questions and solutions 

to really benefit the students. 

 

We have been encouraging the students to use the 

Corbett Maths revision website, which is full of 

videos which explain the content, as well as a wealth 

of examples and solutions that the students can try 

at home.  The teacher who designed the website has 

now produced flashcards which link to the videos and 

worksheets on his website, and we feel that this is 

the best possible support that your son/daughter 

could be getting outside of school. 

 

We plan to bulk order a number of these guides next 

week, and they will be available to the students at a 

cost price of just £6.25, which will hopefully allow 

them to arrive before we leave for the half-term 

break.  I would recommend that students in Set 1 use 

the higher cards, and those in Sets 2 and 3 should use 

the foundation cards.  If you are unsure, then please 

ask your son/daughter to come and speak to me for 

some advice. 

You can view the cards on the website at https://

corbettmaths.com/revision-cards. 

Mr Catherall 
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{ǘŀǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ 

Badminton Stars in the Spotlight 

Caitlin Thomas, Lauren Milln, Ella Ritchie and 

Grace Smith all participated in the Bedfordshire 

County finals this afternoon, and managed to come 2nd 

in the entire county.  Well done, and congratulations to 

all four girls on a fantastic achievement!    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cross Country Star in the Spotlight 

Congratulations to Year 13 student, 

Will Forster, who finished 3rd in the 

Senior event of the Bedfordshire 

Cross Country Championships, held at 

Ampthill Park.   

Will can now be selected to represent 

the county at the Regional 

Championships, racing against other 

counties from the East Region. Well 

done, Will, on your Bronze medal! 

Year 11 Careers Breakfast 

We would like to extend a massive ‘thank you’ to all the 

businesses, companies, colleges and armed forces who 

supported our Careers Breakfast on Wednesday 22nd 

March.   

Our Year 11 students really enjoyed the event, and we 

received some very positive feedback, both regarding 

their excellent behaviour and the interest shown in the 

various workshops and talks. 

We aim to hold another, similar event, in the future, and 

will keep you updated with dates, etc. 

Mrs Devereux 

¸ŜŀǊ мм /ŀǊŜŜǊǎ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
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{ǘŀǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ 

Maths Stars in the Spotlight 

The UK Intermediate Maths Challenge results are in!!   

37 of our Year 9 to Year 11 students took part recently, 
and the following students received certificates: 

Bronze award:  

Kelbi Williams, Steph Forster, Holly Leigh, Andrea 
Gunter, Ryan Ross, Lauren Halls 

Silver award:  

Katie Shaw, Holly Szasz, Maddison Mills 

Gold award:  

Adam Harley 

Top in their year were: 

Year 9—Ryan Ross 

Year 10—Holly Szasz 

Year 11—Adam Harley  

Top in school was Adam Harley with Holly Szasz only 
3 marks behind.  Well done to all who took part and we 
look forward to another go next year. 

Mr Burnett 

Racing Star in the Spotlight 

Former student, Ben Tuck, now aged 19, got his 2017 

campaign underway this weekend with a shakedown 

test of his PT Sportscars run Caterham Supersport. Ben 

capitalised on the freezing conditions to work on 

setting up his 140hp mount for damp and wet 

conditions. 

After Ben’s maiden podium at the Cheshire circuit, he 

went on to dominate the last 4 races, collecting 2 wins, 

a 2nd and a 3rd and a lap record at Croft.  "The car was 

great by the end of the season last year and it feels just 

as good now." remarked Ben.   

Brothers in the Spotlight 

Congratulations to brothers, Jamie and Toby 
McEvoy, on their recent achievements within 
Cambridgeshire Constabulary. 

Jamie is currently in Year 10 and is 

the first Sandy Upper School 

student to become a police cadet.  

Jamie joined the Cambourne Unit in 

September, and is shown below 

receiving his certificate from the 

Chief Inspector, during a short 

Passing-Out Ceremony shortly before Christmas. We 

are delighted that Jamie has also been nominated as a 

Cadet Leader by his instructors for showing diligence, 

confidence and respect within the unit and local 

community.   

Congratulations, also, to his brother, and former Sandy 

Upper School student, Toby McEvoy, who was 

successfully sworn in as a Cambridgeshire Constabulary 

Special Constable at an Attestation Ceremony recently 

in Huntingdon.  Toby, now 21, joined the Specials in 

November and, following an intensive, and entirely 

voluntary, three-month training schedule, passed his 

theory exam with a very impressive 94% pass rate.  

Toby is pictured below, receiving his warrant card with 

Chief Superintendent Vicky Skeels. 

Congratulations to both Jamie and Toby on their  

superb achievements! 
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www.aqa.org.uk 

www.ocr.org.uk 

www.qualifications.pearson.com (Edexcel) 

www.wjec.co.uk (Food technology only) 

www.bbc.co.uk/schools/gcasebitesize 

www.corbettmaths.co.uk 

You may also find the deadlines below helpful for coursework/controlled assessments to support your son/

daughter over the coming weeks: 

English speaking examination – external examination, 31st October to 11th November 

Art coursework – due 16th December 2016 

Textiles coursework – 12th February 2017 

Science ISAs – Triple science: Biology 4th November, Chemistry 7th November, Physics 14th November 

Hospitality and Catering – controlled assessment 21st October 2016.  Second controlled assessment 27th January 

2017.  All coursework to be completed by 10th February 2017 

Resistant Materials – controlled assessment 27th January 2017 

French – Speaking assessments 17th October on Holidays   

Spanish – speaking assessment 31st October on Town 

History – completion of controlled assessment 18th November 

OCR Sport – completion of unit 2 31st October 2016, completion of unit 3 12th November, examination January 

2017 

GCSE PE Key Process C—coursework to be completed 11th December 

Media – completion of Unit B324 21st October and B324 16th December 2016 

D/{9 wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ κ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ 

http://www.aqa.org.uk
http://www.ocr.org.uk
http://www.qualifications.pearson.com
http://www.wjec.co.uk
http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/gcasebitesize
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 7ÈÁÔ ÍÁËÅÓ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÒÅÖÉÓÉÏÎ ÓÅÓÓÉÏÎȩ 
Revision simply means ‘looking again’ but some revision actually involves new learning. Revision can 

include: 
§ Finding out what you know & understand (and what you don’t) 

§ Building on what you know & understand 

§ Finding out what has slipped your memory 

§ Working on ways on retaining information 

§ Practising answers 

§ Preparing to show what you have learned 

To get the maximum benefit out of each revision session follow the tips below: 

§ Have an aim for each session. Make sure your aim is specific and measurable. This means that by 

the end of the session you will be able to demonstrate to someone else that you have met your aim. 

You could even get a friend or parent to ask you some questions to check you have met your aim. 

§ Find a suitable quiet place to revise, refuse to be interrupted or distracted. Turn you phone off and 

close Face Book. 

§ Don’t just read notes but do something active with them (see revision ideas). Use different 

techniques and try to identify the technique that works best for you. Think about the work you have 

done on your preferred learning style in school. 

§ Keep all the equipment you need handy (pens etc., calculator, paper, notebooks, postcards, post-its) 
– wasting 20 minutes looking for a pen is not good use of revision time! 

§ Take short breaks between revising different topics. 
§ Drink water, get fresh air and make sure you room is cool enough. 
§ STOP when you feel frustrated, angry, overwhelmed and take a break. Make a note of the problem 

and deal with it next session – move on to something else. 
§ Aim for natural light or a desk lamp in your working area 

§ Try a session with music playing; some people claim to link different tunes to particular learning. Try 

classical/rock/jazz.  

§ Be honest about whether you have met the aim of each revision session. Don’t delude yourself that 

three hours spent colour coding your files constitutes revision! 

 

 

 

²Ƙŀǘ aŀƪŜǎ ŀ DƻƻŘ wŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ {ŜǎǎƛƻƴΚ 
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7ÈÁÔ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ) ÄÏ ×ÈÅÎ ) ÁÍ ÒÅÖÉÓÉÎÇȩ 

At the heart of good revision is looking at the work you have previously done. Use your exercise books, 
text books, revision guides or even the internet to review the content in each topic. Read back over 
teachers’ comments to identify which topics you did well in and which require more work. Look at the 
advice the teacher gave you.  

Just reading over your notes is not the best way to revise for most people. On average, we only 
remember: 

20% of what we read 

30% of what we hear 

40% of what we see 

50% of what we say 

60% of what we do 

90% of what we read, hear, see, say & do  

This means that is you are going to remember the information you are revising you should do something 
active with it and transfer information from one form to another.  Below is a list of some revision 
techniques. Try a to find a couple that work for you and aim to vary the techniques you use to suit each 
topic.  

мΦ Turn notes into bullet points.  Highlight key words.  Keep shortening them until you have one word 
which will trigger your memory for each point. 

нΦ Make flash cards with the key ideas.   

оΦ Practise past exam papers or questions from your text book. 

пΦ Draw  Mind Maps for topics to show how the main ideas link together 

рΦ Write out key words and definitions on flash cards.  Colour code them. Get someone to test you. 

сΦ Turn your notes into pictures or diagrams such as flow charts 

тΦ Use websites e.g. Edexcel.co.uk to read through key information. 
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8. Learning posters – put key information on small posters. Use patterns, colour and drawings.  Pin 

them up where you’ll see them often (like in the toilet). 

9. Use Mnemonics to remember key facts (Richard Of York Gave Battle In Vain) 

10. Make up questions and get somebody to test you verbally.  Put aside the ones you don’t know and 

keep working on them until you learn them all. 

11. Record notes and put them on an MP3 player.  Listen to them as often as possible. 

12. Make a rhyme, rap or song out of your revision notes (yes it really works!) 

13. Read your notes out loud to your cat or dog!  Sounds stupid but it works! 

14. Explain key ideas to a friend.  Teaching other people helps you to learn yourself. 

15. Practise past exam papers 

16. Associate information with actions. Act out your notes as you read them. 

17. Walk around the room whilst revising. 

18. Write information on post-its and stick it around the room. Move round the room reading the notes. 

19. Make up a play involving key ideas and act it out. 

20. Role play key events or arguments from subjects with friends. 

21. Instead of reading notes summarise them up using a computer. 

22. Turn your notes into a PowerPoint and share it with friends. 

23. Try recalling detailed diagrams/graphs/illustrations from memory and test yourself. 

 

Using Your Friends 

Form a study group. Choose people who are unlikely to chat. Plan which topics to revise individually and 

meet regularly to discuss problem areas form your revision. Devise quizzes and test each other. These 

strategies will illustrate how much you know and what further revision needs to be undertaken. 
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/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ CƻŎǳǎ 
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